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Vision Statement: 

We are a church centered in Christ, 
inviting all into a community of worship, 

nurturing all to be disciples of Jesus. 
Together we reach out to make a difference 

here and throughout the world. 
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Put it in the books! 

The annual meeting for 2020 is now history.  

Reports have been received, the budget 

approved, and we have thanked those who have 

shared in the leadership of this congregation.   

 

That last part is important – Pastor Jean and I are very thankful for 

those who have been part of our council leadership, who are now 

moving on to new roles – Lynette Ender, Judy Gilbert, Fran 

Noffke, and Rich Clements.  We are also thankful for the new 

leaders – Naoko Giblin, Carolyn Karl, Bonnie Gensch, Chad Vick, 

and Jaime Fortier.  Good, faithful people, all of them.  So, we 

thank you...and we thank God for you! 

 

But annual meetings are more than just “past” history.  We make 

history for the year to come.  In adopting budgets and electing 

leaders, we look ahead, not behind.  And frequently annual 

meetings approve future actions, like building programs, or 

renovations, or other large $ adventures.   

 

This year, however, is different.  Our adopted budget reflects the 

mission priorities that the Congregation Council identified last 

year, priorities lifted up in our stewardship emphasis this past fall, 

and which your giving makes possible.  These priorities are not 

about things.  They are about real people in a real world.   

 

So, what’s happening?  For starters, our 2020 adopted budget will 

help us maintain the excellence of our ministry.  Our staff is 

compensated appropriately, and we have restored the cuts made to 

mission support last year.  That’s good news! 

 

But the budget isn’t just about keeping things the same.  We are 

looking at some new and expanded ministries, and that is the 

exciting part. 
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First, Wednesday evening worship!  We don’t know how this will 

work out, but the numbers are striking.  In 2019 our weekend 

worship average dropped (like just about every other congregation) 

to 221/week.  But Ash Wednesday rose to 287, and Advent 

worship on Wednesdays went from 80 to 110.  Lent didn’t rise, but 

didn’t really drop either.  Moreover, since we started talking about 

Wednesday worship lots of folk have asked when it’s going to 

start.  Clearly, people are interested. 

 

So, what will it look like?  I’m not sure – we will create a team to 

set the parameters, but I’m guessing a 30-40-minute informal 

worship, with a different style of music, perhaps one Bible reading, 

and some time for prayer.  We will include Holy Communion on a 

regular basis, and each week a message from the pastors – or from 

someone else.  Laid back and relaxed – and filled with lots of 

Jesus!  I don’t know how this will all end up, or how it will be 

received, but I’m ready to try and to see where God leads us. 

 

But wait, there’s more!  Our budget also increases the resources for 

our Director of Youth Ministry.  We will move that position to a 

very definite half time position.  We’ve done that before, but this 

time with a more intentional effort to make sure the funding is 

there.  We want to build a youth ministry program that is well 

rounded, encompassing mission trips, mission work, and regular 

opportunities for young people to learn and practice their 

discipleship.  We want to connect with our kids, and with kids “out 

there.”  And we want to be a support to their parents – to families 

that find the world moving faster and faster.   

 

Now, to be honest both of these ventures are grounded in faith.  

We have the ability to make a two-year commitment both to the 

worship and to the position.  After that?  God knows...and we will 

find out.  But our challenge will be to keep these ministries faithful 

and thriving. 

 

At the same time, we will be willing to make changes.  We aren’t 

about creating the “perfect” ministry, and if it’s not perfect, 

“pulling the plug.”  We are bold – we can give it a try, and then   
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make the changes we need to make.  Because we are confident that 

God is at work – in these ministries, and in us. 

 

And that’s why this annual meeting is different.  The world around 

us is changing, and it’s scary, even overwhelming.  But we are not 

alone.  Remember?  God is at work.  And so, we move “forward, 

fearless and faithful” to make a difference in a very hurting and 

broken world.   

 

Keep watching for details as the year unfolds.  And know that as 

you support the work we do together, you are really a part of 

something exciting – and life changing! 

 

Pastor Jon 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastoral Acts: 

Funeral – Steven Bartz (1/30) 
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Lenten Drama 

 

It’s not too early to be thinking about Lent – Ash Wednesday 
is February 26, and mid-week Lenten worship, featuring a 
drama, begins in early March.  Are you game?  If you’d be 
interested in being a part of the dramas (no memorization, 
more of a “reader’s theater”), see Pastor Jon or Pastor Jean.   
 
 
 
 

Looking ahead to Lent… 

 

Ash Wednesday Worship 

February 26 

11:30 a.m. Mid-day worship with Ashes and 
Holy Communion  

Quiet contemplation and reflection  

5:30 p.m. and 7 p.m. Ashes and Holy Communion  
Music, message, and hymns  

 
 
 

Wednesdays in Lent 
March 6 through April 1 

 
11:30 a.m. 

Mid-day contemplative worship 

 
5:30 p.m. and 7 p.m. 

Holden Evening Prayer Worship 

 
6:15 p.m. 

Soup supper with proceeds to the 

World Hunger Appeal 
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The weekend of February 22-23 is our annual 
Celebration of Hope – the last weekend before we head 
into Ash Wednesday and Lent.  The SOS Band will play 
and the Senior Choir will sing at both Sunday services.  
Join us!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It’s baaack … 

Beer & Hymns 

Sunday, February 9 
6-7 pm 

Westview Inn 
(174 Leonard Street S) 

 
Join us for an evening of singing and 
fellowship! We provide the songbooks, 
you provide whatever you’d like to 
eat and drink.  Come check it out! 
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Sunday School News 

It’s hard to believe we are into the second half 
of the Sunday school year!  Our children 
faithfully join us each week to learn about the 
life of Jesus through stories from our Whirl 

friends (when we don’t have to share the TV screen with 

Pastor Jon!  😊), lessons with their teachers, and music.  

 
Don’t let the cold and snow keep you away … you will 
always find a warm welcome here in this place!  For those 
turning 4 years old during the year, we invite you to join the 
4K class anytime.  Remember to invite your friends, too! 
 
 

Our Sunday School 
offerings this year are being 
collected for Lutheran 
Disaster Response (LDR). 
In the aftermath of the 
devastation of Hurricane 
Dorian in August 2019, LDR 
is on site with people and 
resources to help with the 

clean-up process and the rebuilding of lives.  And we want to 
help, too!  First comes the removal of the garbage and 
rubble left behind from the storm. Then the rebuilding. With 
the collection of $369.50, the debris has been cleaned up. 
We are now adding the bricks to our house as we help to 
rebuild shelter for those who have become homeless. 
Through late January we have collected $275.75 for this 
effort.  The 2nd grade class is leading the way with $74.40, 
followed by the 1st grade with $58.80 and the 4th grade with 
$43.50.  Check out our progress on the poster in the 
Gathering Area. “Big people” can also contribute to this effort 
too – simply put “Sunday School – LDR” on an envelope and 
put it in the offering plate! 
  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=EiRPfJ72-3850M&tbnid=KYmw1WYFHJXizM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://marylougreenhill.blogspot.com/2012/10/a-tributesunday-school-teachers.html&ei=x7GgU56lNoO0yATX1IKQCw&bvm=bv.68911936,d.aWw&psig=AFQjCNFMGXHvZr5p9EFj055F21u_bSCpwQ&ust=1403126282898293
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Sunday, February 2 – Grades 4K-2 sing at 10:30 worship 

Sunday, March 1 – Grades 4K-2 sing at 10:30 worship 

Sunday, March 15 – Grades 3-5 sing at 10:30 worship 

Sunday, April 12 (Easter) – All grades sing at 10:30  

Sunday, May 10 (Mother’s Day) – All grades sing at 10:30 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark your calendars … First Communion Class 

Sundays, March 22 and April 5 
1:30 – 3:00 PM 

Parents and students 
 

This will be for all those in 5th grade.  
If there are confirmation students who 
have not had the class yet, or if there 
are younger students who would like 
to receive the sacraments, please 
speak with one of the pastors to make 
special arrangements.  
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SUGAR CREEK Bible camp – 
2020 

“Generations” 
Check out the brochures for camp on the 

kiosk in the gathering area! 

 
Our Savior’s CAMPERSHIPS available 

$100 full week -- $50 half week 

Request forms due in the office NO LATER than  
April 26th  

(Forms will be available in the church office,  
on the kiosk in the gathering area,  

or on the website – www.oursaviorswestsalem.org) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Confirmation and After School 

Confirmation for all levels continues with 6-8th 

graders at 6 PM, and 9th graders at 7 PM.  NO 

After School on February 5 (early release) or 

whenever West Salem schools are canceled or 

close early for whatever reason.  Classes and 

After School end February 19, and resume after 

Easter in April. 
 
 
  

http://wp.sugarcreekbiblecamp.org/
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“Youth and Family Ministry 
We Stand Together” 

From Wendy Kane, Interim Youth Director 

 
 

Breakfast Club 

High school and middle school 
students – 

Sundays at 9:15 a.m. in the Kitchen) 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mini Mission Day 
Saturday, February 8th 

9 am – Noon 
 

We will be helping the La Crosse Warming Center put 
supplies away, organize, clean, and do meal prep. If you are 
interested in going, please let Wendy know and meet in the 
church parking lot by 8:15 AM. 
 
After we are done working, we will be going out for lunch.  
Please make sure you bring money for lunch! 
 

Parents: We need one or two adults to help with 

transportation/supervision. Let Wendy know if you are able 
to help. 
 
If you have questions, please call (608-518-9595) or e-mail 
Wendy at (youth@oursaviorswestsalem.org). 
  

mailto:youth@oursaviorswestsalem.org
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The Warming Center is looking for small toiletries 
(hotel size shampoo, lotion, and soap), boxes of snack 
foods, hats, gloves, and Lysol wipes. Please leave your 
items in the box in the Gathering Area and the Mini 
Mission Day group will take them down on February 8th.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hungry Jar Offering for 

February - Red Cross 
 

For more than 100 years, the American Red 
Cross in Wisconsin has been there to offer 
aid and resources to others to prevent, 

prepare for, and respond to emergencies through immediate 
assistance, education, outreach, and training.  Today, in 
addition to domestic disaster relief, the American Red Cross 
offers educational programs that promote health and safety; 
support and comfort for military members and their families; 
the collection, processing, and distribution of lifesaving blood 
and blood products; and international relief and development 
programs.  Please be generous as we support this important 
ministry in our community. 
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You are invited … 

This new group is a great way to connect with moms and 
their children through the church. Feel free to join us 

between worship services on Sundays in the library for 

coffee and conversation while the children are busy in 
Sunday School. Check out the Facebook page to find 
information for upcoming events and to share ideas. 

OSLC West Salem Mom’s Group 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As our students are either away from home or 
studying in challenging environments, we keep 
them in our thoughts and prayers.  This month 
please pray for:  Ellie Tschumper (MN State-
Mankato), Allison Skrentny (UW-L), Megan 
Larson (WTC), Haley Dutton (Eastern 
Michigan University), Anna Johnson 

(Viterbo), and Raeann Rich (UW-M).  
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Prayer Journey 
February 10 

@ Salem Terrace 
– 10:00 am 

Join us for coffee & treats  
The coffee is perking as we gather for fellowship and study. 
We meet in the small kitchenette off of the parking lot 
between Salem Terrace & Mill Street Manor. Feel free to 
invite your friends. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Coffee & Conversation at Linda’s Bakery 

9:15 AM on Tuesday, February 11  
 
 
 
 

 

Wednesday Bible Study 

Wednesday morning Bible study 
continues each week at 9:30 AM, in the 

Library.  We are currently looking at the gospel readings for 
the coming Sunday, sharing insights into God’s Word (and 
maybe even helping write the sermon!)  No experience or 
prior knowledge necessary – just a thirst for God’s Word and 
for good conversation! 
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Annual Congregational Meeting 

The 2020 Annual Meeting was held on Sunday, 

January 26, and was called to order by Lynette 

Ender, President.   With a quorum present, the 

meeting considered our ministry of the past year, 

and moved us forward into 2020.  Thank you to 

all who participated in our time of reflection and action, for the 

sake of the gospel! 

 

The Meeting took several actions, including: 

 

• Reviewing and receiving a variety of reports on our 

ministries in 2019, both verbal and financial.   

 

• Elected new leaders for our ministries: 

+Congregation Council (3-year term) – Jaime Fortier, 

Bonnie Gensch, Carolyn Karl, and Chad Vick 

+Congregation Council (2-year term) – Naoko Giblin 

+2020 Synod Assembly – Eric Iliff, Dori Jensen, 

Wendy Kane, Vernetta Moe, Corey Sjoquist 

+Mission Endowment Fund – Eric Ender, Linda 

Arentz 

+Sugar Creek Delegates – Jeff Haldeman, Mike Larson 

+Bethany Homes Delegates – Larry Blunck, Jim 

Michelson 

 

• Adopted a 2020 budget that includes funding for a new 

Wednesday worship service and expanded youth ministry 

work.   

 

The meeting also expressed its thanks to the outgoing council 

members, and especially to Lynette Ender for her service as 

Congregation President over the past year.    

 

Congregation officers will be elected at the February council 

meeting.  For more information, see one of the pastors.    
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Calling all Pray-ers  
 
Over the last many years, we have 
had a faithful group of folks lifting up 
prayers for those in need – whether 

it’s celebrating an event, asking for healing and wholeness, 
sharing the grief of loss, and all other needs.  Requests are 
shared with the pastors and the prayer petition is then sent 
out via e-mail to those who have volunteered to pray on their 
behalf.  Keeping privacy in mind, the names of individuals 
being prayed for may or may not be the person’s real name, 
but God knows who they are and that’s all that matters. 
 
In the transition to new computers last 
fall, Pastor Jean lost all of her 
contacts, including the list of those 
who had volunteered to be pray-ers in 
the past.  So … if you were on that list 
or if you would like to be added to the 
list, please send Pastor Jean an email 
(so she has your email!) at 
pastorjean@oursaviorswestsalem.org. 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Installation of Council 

Members 

Newly elected members of the Congregation Council, along with 

current members, will be installed at worship on Saturday/Sunday, 

February 1 & 2.  Thank you to all who take the time and share their 

gifts in the ministry of this congregation, and especially those who 

take on leadership roles.  We ask God’s blessings on the work and 

ministry of all who partner in sharing the good news of Jesus!  

mailto:pastorjean@oursaviorswestsalem.org
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We had a wonderful turnout for the first FFF hike in the 
Russlan Coulee Experimental Forest.  Our group was a 
mixture of all ages, in addition to a couple of four legged pets 
who joined in the fun.  Weather was a little chilly; however, 
the hiking, hot chocolate, and sweet treats ensured we all 
stayed warm!  Everyone was surprised how many trails there 
were to choose from - some took the well beaten path, while 
the youngest crowd decided to blaze their own trail.  Either 
way, we didn't lose anyone, and everyone was able to 
appreciate the beauty we have in our area.  In addition to 
hiking, playing fetch with the dogs, and snacking, we 
commiserated with the Sjoquist family over the Viking loss, 
caught up with old friends, and even made some new ones.  
If you weren't able to attend the hike this time, no worries, 
we are planning another one for this spring – April 19th in 
honor of the 50th anniversary of Earth Day (4/22).  Stay 
tuned for more details. 
 

 

 

 

Our Savior’s Loves New Members! 

If you are new to Our Savior’s, but have not joined 

the congregation, we welcome you to consider 

membership with us.  While EVERYONE is welcome in worship, 

and our ministry involves ALL of God’s children, members help 

us by making a commitment to this community of faith, and by 

taking a role in leading our ministry.  Regardless of where you are 

coming from, we would love to have you, and to partner with you 

in your journey of discipleship.   See Pastor Jon or Pastor Jean for 

more information.  
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Thank you … 
… to the January newsletter mailing crew – 
Connie & Larry Blunck, Saundra Holthaus, 
Judy Morzinski, Carol Peterson 

 

From others … 

Thank you for the prayer of blessing and shawl for Ava. 
She is recovering and we are very thankful for the kind 
gesture and well wishes. Best wishes,  

The Janot Family 
 

Thank you so much for your continued support of the 
caring tree for Lakeview Health Center residents. The 
residents enjoyed their gifts and their holiday was 
brightened by your generous giving. Happy New Year!  

Kari Coaty – Volunteer Outreach Specialist 
 

I just wanted to thank you for sending the card and gift 
card! I really appreciated the note, and someone telling 
me that it is okay to take breaks from studying (sometimes 
I forget that)!  Looking forward to being back at church 
over break! Sincerely, 

Emily Steele 
 
Thank you so much for the gift card. It always makes me 
smile when you send them to me! Thank you for thinking 
of me. 

Alysha Hesse 
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Memorial Gifts Received … 

In Memory of Karen Hehl for 
Confirmation Bible Fund  

From Lowell Hehl 

In Memory of Sarah Fleischman  

From Joyce Blaken 

In Memory of Sarah Fleischman & Roberta 
Gruen for Endowment Fund 

From Judy Long 

 

 

 

 

So, Did You Notice? 
 

Our new lights are in, on, and up!  The project to take our lighting 

to 100% LED is now almost complete.  Around 500 tubes were 

replaced with LED, and several light fixtures added or replaced.  

Already the first electric bill shows significant savings, and we are 

confident that this project will pay for itself, not only in reduced 

electric bills and replacement costs, but also in the maintenance of 

ballasts.  And of course, all of that is good for the environment too! 

 

The project also added lighting to closet space and new fixtures to 

even out the lighting in the back of the sanctuary.  The only portion 

of the project left to go are the outdoor lights by the Leonard St 

entrance.  Those will need to wait until spring, with new fixtures 

installed.   

 

Thanks for all who helped make this project happen, especially 

Jeff Rich.  Good stewardship means better lighting, more efficient 

use of our financial resources, and care for the environment!  
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Congregation Council 

Review 
 

The Congregation Council met on 

Monday, January 13, with President Lynette Ender calling the 

meeting to order.  At this meeting the council: 

 

• Completed a study and reflection on the role of the bishop, 

and the upcoming election for bishop in the La Crosse Area 

Synod.  Directed Pastor Jean to submit responses to the 

synod survey. 

• Received the pastor’s reports and financial reports for 

December, and approved the minutes of the December 

council meeting. 

• Heard that the lighting project is essentially complete, other 

than the lights outside the building along Leonard St, which 

will be completed in spring. 

• Heard updates on both Forward: Fearless and Faithful, and 

Stewardship for All Seasons.     

• Made minor revisions to the job description for the 

Administrative Assistant. 

• Approved adjustments to 2019 salary and mission support 

as recommended by the Administration Committee. 

• Recommended to the Annual Meeting the 2020 budget as 

proposed by the Administration Committee.   

• Expressed thanks to outgoing council members, especially 

Lynette Ender for her year as president.    

 

The council meets again on Monday, February 10.  See one of the 

pastors if you have any questions.   
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Our Savior’s Mission in the World 
Feed Our Children 

 

 
Feed Our Children (FOC), summer lunch program, serves the 

children of West Salem by providing two meals a week throughout 

the summer months.  FOC works through the generosity of others 

by both donations and volunteers. 

 

Our Savior’s is “home base” for Feed Our Children, providing 

kitchen space and storage space for all FOC inventory.  While we 

have support from throughout the community, a great deal of 

volunteer hours, food donations, as well as dollars come from the 

members of Our Savior’s.   

 

During ten weeks each summer, 

members and non-members, young 

and old gather in the church 

basement to prepare full and 

healthy meals for over 200 children 

each week.  Additional volunteers 

arrive later to transport and serve 

these meals.  Serving takes place at 

three different sites in West Salem 

in order to reach as many of the children as possible on both sides 

of the highway and both ends of town.  Our partnership with the 

West Salem Boys and Girls Club also helps us reach children 

without having to single out anyone based on need.  All children eat 

together and enjoy a common meal.   

 

More than one person, inside and outside the congregation, has 

expressed how much this ministry means to our community.  We 

make a difference and change lives! 

 

Thank you for your support of Our Savior’s, and especially 

your support of Feed Our Children.  Together, we do “God’s 
work with our hands!”    
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Last Call … 
 

New Church Directory 

In light of the snow storm in mid-
January and a rash of illnesses, we 
are in the process of scheduling one more opportunity to get 
pictures taken – probably in March. Watch for details. So, no 
matter why you missed your chance, we’re trying again! 

For those who had their pictures taken in January, your free 
8x10 is probably in the office.  Stop by and pick it up! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thrivent Choice Dollars 
 

Remember that if you are a Thrivent 

member you may have “Thrivent 

Choice Dollars” to direct.  Our Savior’s is one of the many 

potential recipients of your choice dollars, but your direction needs 

to be made each time.  See Thrivent’s web site for more 

information or stop by the office and we will help you out. 

 

 

 

 

 

Shopping Online? 
 

Our Savior’s now has an account with “Amazon Smile.”  If you 

shop with Amazon, you can support our work together by 

designating your “Amazon Smile” contribution to Our Savior’s. 
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New!  Electronic giving 

options! 
Giving via electronic transfer… 

▪ At oursaviorswestsalem.org, click the “Give” tab at the top.   

▪ Click Give Online. 

▪ Your contribution is made directly from your financial 

institution, and is protected by secure software. 

▪ When making your first gift, set up a GivePlus account. 

▪ You can make a one-time gift, or set up recurring gifts. 

▪ Recurring gifts can be changed at any time.   

▪ Bank transfers have the lowest fees for Our Savior’s, 

allowing for the greatest amount of your gift to go toward 

the ministries of Jesus Christ!  

 

Giving via mobile app… 

▪ Visit the App Store or Google Play and search for 

“GivePlus Church” to download the app for free. 

▪ Select Our Savior’s as your default church. 

▪ Tap Donate Now. 

▪ Enter your payment information. 

▪ Review & complete your donation. 

▪ Easily create an account to set up recurring donations and 

review your giving history. 

 

Giving via text… 

▪ Text to 608-471-7267 

▪ Enter amount 

▪ Send 

▪ The first time you use texting, you will be asked to register 

your payment information; after that, enter the amount and 

send the text. 

 

Give in confidence! 

At Our Savior’s we take seriously the need for integrity in our 

financial practices, and we strive to make certain that our resources 

make a difference in the world.  Periodic audits and public reports 

ensure that we are good stewards of your gifts!  And thank you for 

your support!   
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WORSHIP LEADERS February 1-2 
  6 p.m.  
Acolyte  Dylan Wiese 
Reader  Angie Hemker 
Communion Assistant      Marjorie Anderson 
Ushers  Scott Leren Family 

  8 a.m.    10:30 a.m. 
Acolytes    Jacob Hickey   Kendra Hillyer 
Readers Twite Family   Jaime Fortier 
Communion Assistants   
  Jason Stefferud  Kyle Twite 
  Vicky Johnson   Tracey Beckley 
Baskets Autumn Loging  Olivia Maki 
Ushers Barry Loging Family  Erick Maki Family   

Home Communion Pam Gresens 
Altar Guild  Pam Gresens / Jill Iliff 
 

 

WORSHIP LEADERS February 8-9 

  6 p.m.  
Acolyte  Ruby Hughes 
Reader  Jim Anderson 
Communion Assistant      Jill Iliff 
Ushers  Chad Long Family 

  8 a.m.    10:30 a.m. 
Acolytes    Morgan Kammel  Brennan Kennedy 
Readers Connie Blunck   Daryl Wermedal 
Communion Assistants   
  Pam Gresens   Marty Frank 
  Eric Ender   Kristin Tschumper 
Baskets Hayden Massman  Nate Premo 
Ushers Scott Mitchell Family  Rich Massman Family 
      
Home Communion Iliff Family 
Altar Guild  Pam Gresens / Jill Iliff 
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WORSHIP LEADERS February 15-16 

  6 p.m.  
Acolyte  Benjamin Larson 
Reader  Kay Niemeier 
Communion Assistant  Lee Fernstaedt 
Ushers  Rob Niemeier Family 

  8 a.m.    10:30 a.m. 
Acolytes    Tyler Leren   Jack Witte 
Readers Marsha Bateman  Dottie Baumgartner 
Communion Assistants   
  Paula Heilman   Cat Bottem 
  ____________  Tracy Hesse 
Baskets Breanna Smith   Emelia Tlustosch 
Ushers Steve Noffke   Ty Tlustosch Family 
 Jim & Beth Quamme    

Home Communion Ilene Pavelko 
Communion Bread  Stacey Sjoquist 
Altar Guild  Pam Gresens / Jill Iliff 
 
 
WORSHIP LEADERS February 22-23 

  6 p.m.  
Acolyte  Adrianna Massman 
Reader  Amy Molling 
Communion Assistant  Kim Arentz 
Ushers  Mason Quackenbush Family 

  8 a.m.    10:30 a.m. 
Acolytes    Tyler Mathison   Anna McConkey 
Readers Eric Iliff   Stacey Sjoquist 
Communion Assistants   
  Eric Iliff   Darlene Affeldt 
  Melody Schmitz  Wendy Kane 
Baskets Trevor Arentz   Emily Bell 
Ushers Eric & Barb Sorenson  Corey Sjoquist Family 

Home Communion  Daryl Wermedal 
Altar Guild  Pam Gresens / Jill Iliff 
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WORSHIP LEADERS February 26 – Ash Wednesday 

  5:30 p.m.  
Acolyte  Brett McConkey 
Reader  ____________ 
Communion Assistant  
  Jen Linse 
  Judy Gilbert 
Basket  Turner Campbell 
Ushers  Dennis & Ann Sprain 

  7 p.m.     
Acolytes    Regan Peterson   
Reader  Bonny Goodenough   
Communion Assistants   
  Corey Sjoquist   
  Eric Ender   
Baskets Marissa Eckland   
Ushers Amy Peterson  
 Christine Hutchens 

 

 

WORSHIP LEADERS February 29 - March 1 

  6 p.m.  
Acolyte  Morgan Quackenbush 
Reader  Connie Pinski 
Communion Assistant  Judy Morzinski 
Ushers  Dan & Jan Wee 

  8 a.m.        10:30 a.m. 
Acolytes    Brandon Riley       Sophia Taylor 
Readers Ilene Pavelko       Jim Quamme 
Communion Assistants   
  Shannon Wiese      Jane Frank 
  Bonny Goodenough      Stacey Sjoquist 
Baskets Brooke Gander      Jayden Hansen 
Ushers Kyle Twite Family      Jason Stefferud Family 

Home Communion  Betty Whitlock / Diane McClintock 
Altar Guild  Pam Gresens / Jill Iliff 
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Web Site: www.oursaviorswestsalem.org 

OUR SAVIOR’S STAFF 

Pastor Jonathan Schmidt, Senior Pastor  612-0217 
 Email: pastorjon@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
Pastor Jean Schmidt, Associate Pastor  612-0217 
 Email: pastorjean@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
Kris Seeger, Administrative Assistant Church Office: 786-0030 
 Email: office@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
Wendy Kane, Interim Director of Youth Ministry  518-9593 
 Email: youth@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
Jill Iliff, Treasurer 
 Email: treasurer@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
Linda Berg, Organist/Choir Accompanist/Director of Music 
 Email: linda@oursaviorswestsalem.org 
Kathy Brisson, Organist  
Eric Sorenson, Senior Choir Director  
Karen DeSchepper, Financial Secretary  
Josh Corning, Custodian  

 
 
 
 
 

Family Farm Project 

2020 

“Synod Barn Raising” 

Raising Awareness of the  
Family Farm. 

Raising Money for World Hunger. 
 

Watch for details in the coming 
weeks. 

Each farm is $715 
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